
December 1, 2023 

Upcoming Events in December 

Dec 1 Holiday - No Classes 

Dec 4 & 5 Girls Basketball Tryouts for Gr 6-8  3:30-5:00 

Dec 5 Choir at Rotary Carol Festival at Zion United Church in Moose Jaw 7 pm 

Dec 6 Last Day to Purchase Tickets on SchoolCash for the CES  
Christmas Extravaganza Dinner (Concert is free) 

Dec 6 Grade 1 Field Trip in AM 

Dec 6 & 7 Boys Basketball Tryouts for Gr 6-8  3:30-5:00 

Dec 11-15 SRC Food Drive - Classroom Challenge 

Dec 13 CES Christmas Extravaganza SCC Fundraiser See details in Newsletter 

Dec 18 SRC (Dress as a) Christmas Character Day 

Dec 19 SRC Ugly Sweater Day 

Dec 20 SRC PJ, Popcorn & Movie Day 

Dec 20 Last Day of Classes Before Christmas Break 

Dec 21-Jan 3 Christmas Break - Happy Holidays! 

Jan 4 First Day of Classes After the Christmas Break - Day 1 

 Caronport Elementary School  
  Box 1157 Caronport, SK S0H 0S0    

306-756-2212                                                                                 

https://schools.prairiesouth.ca/caronportelem/ 

https://schools.prairiesouth.ca/sites/caronportelem/


 

Dear CES Community,  

As we approach the end of the year, I wanted to take a moment to re-
flect on the incredible journey we've had together and share some im-
portant updates and highlights from CES.  

First and foremost, I want to congratulate our students, staff, and par-
ents on the outstanding achievements we've witnessed since Septem-
ber. From academic successes to extracurricular accomplishments, 
our CES community continues to shine brightly.  

We have some exciting events planned to celebrate the festive season. 
Please mark your calendar for the upcoming Christmas celebrations 
where we'll come together to share joy, laughter, and the spirit of to-
getherness.  

First, our Christmas Extravaganza is December 13th, starting with a 
catered supper organized by our SCC, followed by our Christmas con-
cert. This event will be held at Edwards Chapel and Hildebrand Chap-
el. Our staff and students are hard at work preparing for the concert 
and look forward to performing for you. Thank you in advance for 
supporting this wonderful evening!  

Second, our SRC (School Representative Council), has a few festive 
school engagement activities planned, ranging from a food drive for 
the Food Bank to festive dress up days. Please keep an eye on our 
school website and social media channels for all dates and details, 
along with additional updates and announcements.  

As we look ahead to the new year, we are filled with optimism and en-
thusiasm for the opportunities and challenges that lie ahead. We re-
main committed to providing a nurturing and inclusive learning envi-
ronment that empowers our students to reach their full potential.  

In closing, the staff of CES wish each of you a joyful holiday season 
filled with warmth, love, and laughter. May the coming year bring us 
even more opportunities for growth, learning, and shared accomplish-
ments.  

Thank you for your ongoing support, and we look forward to seeing 
you all in the new year! Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!  

Warm regards,  

Mrs. Neufeld  



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In light of a few students with peanut and tree-nut allergies, 
we ask that any food brought from home is nut free. Thank 
you. 

CHRISTMAS TRIVIA 

1. Which ornament is traditionally placed on the top of our Christmas 

trees? 

2. Throughout the holiday season, under which type of plant are people 

supposed to kiss? 

3. In which country do people celebrate Christmas by gathering on the 

beach? 

4. Which country started the tradition of putting up a Christmas tree 

first? 

5. What country has the tradition of filling children’s clogs with treats 

and candies on December 5th? 

6. Ikea allegedly made the largest gingerbread man—true or false? 

7. Which drinks manufacturer is said to have popularized Santa’s red 

and white costume? 

8. Which country does Eggnog, a Christmas drink, originate from? 

9. What sport was traditionally played on Boxing Day before it was 

banned? 

10. In the song ‘Twelve Days of Christmas’, what is given on the seventh 

day? 

Answers can be found on another page of the Newsletter. 

How did Joseph and Mary weigh baby Jesus at birth?  

They had a weigh in the manger. 

What do snowmen eat for dessert?  

Ice crispies. 



 

 
 
 
                        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 DRESS FOR THE 
WEATHER! 

Please help your 

child come dressed 

appropriately for 

the weather condi-

tions.  Students are 

expected to go out-

side for breaks  and will need to be 

dressed suitably with snow pants, 

mitts, a scarf or face covering and 

boots. You may wish to take a mo-

ment to write your child’s name in 

their boots and outside gear like 

jackets and mitts.   This is helpful 

when trying to locate lost items. 

SchoolCash Link 

https://

prairie-

south.schoolcashonline.co

m/ 

This link can also be found on 

the CES Website. 

Join  the CES   
Facebook Group! 
Open the camera on your 

phone and hold it over 
the QR code on the right. 

Click on the link in the 
pop-up that appears 

once the app detects the 
QR Code. This will take 

you directly to our         
Facebook Group.  

Click ‘Join’. 

It's that easy! 

https://www.treering.com/
purchase?

PassCode=10152467417912

Student Representative 
Council 

   We have changed our name from 
SLC to SRC! Current members in-
clude: 

- Izzy W - Rebecca M - Damian M -     
- Ephraim O - 

Dec 11-15th - Food Drive Challenge 
between classrooms. The  classroom 
with the most will win a pizza lunch! 

Dec 18th - Christmas Character Day 

Dec 19th - Ugly Sweater Day - Best 
ugly sweater wins cotton candy for 
the class! 

Dec 20th - PJ, Popcorn & Movie Day 
Each class will play their own movie. 

Staff Representative 
 Mrs. Smith 

https://prairiesouth.schoolcashonline.com/
https://prairiesouth.schoolcashonline.com/
https://prairiesouth.schoolcashonline.com/
https://prairiesouth.schoolcashonline.com/
https://www.treering.com/purchase?PassCode=1015246741791290
https://www.treering.com/purchase?PassCode=1015246741791290
https://www.treering.com/purchase?PassCode=1015246741791290


 

 

SCC 
(School Community Council) 

 

The SCC is getting excited for our Christmas Extravaganza on 
December 13th! We would love for you to join us for our fund-
raiser supper to further improve the CES schoolyard. We have 
made great strides in the past few years, and we have more ide-
as brewing, but we need your help! All of the important details 
are on the poster in this Newsletter, but it’s important to note 
that you can buy tickets using School Cash Online until Decem-
ber 6th. See you there!  

Cheryl Crocker 

                                                                     SCC Chair 

Daily Schedule  

 

        8:50   Bell to Enter School 

   8:55-9:30  Period 1 

 9:30-10:00  Period 2 

 10:00-10:30  Period 3 

 10:30-10:45  Recess – Bell at beginning & end  

 10:45-11:15  Period 4 

 11:15-11:45  Period 5 

 11:45-12:10  Lunch Dismissal – Bell at 11:45 

 12:10-12:30  Students Outside 

       12:30  Noon Hour Ends—Bell 

  12:35-1:05  Period 6 

    1:05-1:35  Period 7 

    1:35-2:05  Period 8    

    2:05-2:20  Recess—Bell at beginning & end      

    2:20-2:50  Period 9 

    2:50-3:25  Period 10      

  3:25  School Dismissal - Bell 

 

 

 

 

Please contact the school by 

email 

eby.carol@prairiesouth.ca or 

phone (306-756-2212) when 

your child/ren are going to be 

absent or late. In an effort to 

keep the most accurate attend-

ance records, it’s best if we 

have a reason for your child’s  

absence. 



 



 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A 
Team 

TRIVIA ANSWERS: 

1. A star or an angel. 

2. Mistletoe 

3. Australia 

4. Germany 

5. The Netherlands 

6. True 

7. Coca-Cola 

8. England 

9. Fox hunting 

10. Swans a-swimming 

CES Volleyball Recap 

The CES volleyball season was a huge success this year! This was the first year in 

a long time that CES had 4 volleyball teams. Both the B league teams and A 

league teams developed their skills and saw great growth throughout the season. 

Some of our biggest highlights included both the A girls and boys teams winning 1st 

place in our home tournament, the A boys finishing 2nd in the Sunningdale tourna-

ment, and the A boys making the City Championship game where they finished 2nd 

overall. All teams and coaches worked very hard and represented our school well! Thanks to every-

one for all of the support. Go Cougars!   

Submitted by Mr. Loveridge 



 

   

 
 

                          

 

 

                                  


